
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Application of Missouri Gas  ) 
Energy, a Division of Laclede Gas Company,  )      File No.  GO-2014-0179 
For Approval to Change its Infrastructure System   )      Tariff No. YG-2014-0244 
Replacement Surcharge  ) 
 
 

ORDER APPROVING CUSTOMER NOTICE 
 
Issue Date:  December 17, 2013                              Effective Date:  December 17, 2013 

On December 6, 2013, Missouri Gas Energy, a division of Laclede Gas Company 

(“MGE”) filed an application and petition with the Missouri Public Service Commission 

pursuant to Sections 393.1009, 393.1012, and 393.1015, RSMo (Supp. 2012), and 

Commission Rules 4 CSR 240-2.060, 2.080 and 3.265, requesting that the Commission 

authorize it to change its Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge (“ISRS”).  MGE 

filed sample customer notices for the Commission’s approval along with its application.  

Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-3.265(9) requires the Commission to approve or reject those 

sample notices and allows the Office of the Public Counsel ten days to file a response.    

On December 16, the Commission’s Staff filed a recommendation advising the 

Commission that the sample customer notices filed by MGE comply with the requirements 

of the Commission’s rule.  Public Counsel did not file a response. 

Based on its review of the sample notices and on Staff’s recommendation, the 

Commission finds that the sample notices submitted by MGE comply with the notice 

requirements established in Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-3.265(8).  The Commission will 

approve those notices. 
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THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. The sample customer notices submitted by Missouri Gas Energy are approved. 

2. This order shall become effective upon issuance. 

 
 
       BY THE COMMISSION 

     Morris L. Woodruff 
       Secretary 
 
 
Morris L. Woodruff, Chief Regulatory  
Law Judge, by delegation of authority pursuant 
to Section 386.240, RSMo 2000. 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 17th day of December, 2013. 
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